	COLCHESTER LOCAL HIGHWAYS PANEL – MINUTES AND ACTIONS

	
	PRESENT:

	Date: 2 August 2012 
	Panel Members:

CC Member Anne Turrell (Chair), CC Member Anne Brown, CC Member Margaret Fisher, CC Member Lyn Barton, CC Member Julie Young, Colchester Cllr Dennis Willetts (deputising for CC Member Kevin Bentley), Colchester Cllr William Quince, Colchester Cllr Lesley Scott-Boutell

	Venue:  Grand Jury Room, Colchester Town Hall
	

	Apologies:

CC Member Kevin Bentley
	Other Attendees:

CC Member Penny Channer, ECC Officer Alan Lindsay Principal Area Transportation Co-ordinator, ECC Officer Rob Macdonald Highways Liaison Officer, ECC Officer Bev Sargeant Senior Customer Services Officer


	Item:
	Action:
	Action Owner:

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions:

Chair Cllr Anne Turrell opened the meeting and welcomed everyone and invited all attendees to introduce themselves. 

It was agreed that all future meetings should commence at 6pm
	

	2.
	Minutes of meeting held on Monday 25 June 2012:
Panel members agreed as correct record.
S106 schemes to be forwarded to panel members with minutes.
	Rob Macdonald/Bev Sargeant

	3.
	Implementing 20mph traffic speeds across the borough - debate
Network Strategy and Enforcement Manager, Vicky Duff, spoke to panel members about the Essex Speed Management Strategy guidance and provided explanations on Priority Routes and mean average speeds; informing the panel that any proposed scheme would require traffic management approval and that ECC would only act in accordance with guidance laid down by DfT.  The Police would also need to be involved as consultees.  Cllr Margaret Fisher as a member of the Essex Police Authority confirmed that the Police would not be happy with further enforcement burdens that may arise as a result of reducing the speed limit to 20mph in locations where realistically drivers would struggle to adhere to.
Chair Cllr Anne Turrell requested Vicky to provide this information in writing.

A question was raised as to whether the LHP could use their allocated funding on 20mph schemes and it was confirmed by ECC officers that yes they could.
Panel members discussed local communities’ demand for the implementation of 20mph schemes and who should be funding such proposals.  It was agreed that a clear cut policy is required and all agreed that this should be taken to the Task and Finish 20mph group for objective principles to be produced and that a highways officer would need to attend this group to assist with decisions on criteria.
	Vicky Duff

Cllr Anne Turrell/Vicky Duff

	4.
	Priority Decisions:

The following critical reduction schemes all signed off by Cllr Derek Louis:
· B1022 – Colchester to Tiptree

· A137 j/w Alderton Road & Goring Road

· A122 j/w North Station Road

· B1025 Mersea Road j/w Meyrick Crescent

· Cowdray Avenue j/w Ipswich Road

· Ipswich Road south of j/w Dilbridge Road West

· B1026 Colchester to Maldon


	

	5.
	Potential Schemes for consideration of Panel:
Panel members agreed the following criteria to be applied to the schemes:
1. Safety

2. Congestion

3. Improvements

Panel members debated prioritising schemes.
Priority scoring still to be applied to scheme lists therefore all agreed that ECC officers would apply prioritisation scores to all green Colchester schemes and email to all panel members prior to next meeting when such schemes will then be considered for approval.
	Rob Macdonald


	6.
	Surface Dressing:
List of surface dressing programme dates in various locations across Colchester supplied to panel members for information only.
A selection criterion is determined in order of appropriate priority i.e. programme of works undertaken in those areas of greatest need in the first instance.
	

	7.
	Roles & Responsibilities – Non Panel Attendees:
Panel agreed for Parish Councillor John Gilli Ross to be invited to attend Colchester LHP meetings potentially for first year.  Cllr Anne Brown agreed to write to him informing him of this decision.
Panel agreed that the 2 public meetings per year to commence in January 2013.  Members of the pubic would be invited to speak for 3 minutes but only in connection with agenda items.

Panel agreed that future meeting scheme lists to be considered by panel members to be shared with all Colchester Borough Council (via Committee Services) and ECC Colchester Members prior to scheduled meetings for their information.
	Cllr Anne Brown

	8.
	AOB

Cllr Dennis Willetts advised that Heathlands School proposal not currently shown on scheme list.  Cllr Anne Brown stated that report has been written and agreed to forward copy to Cllr Dennis Willetts via email next morning.

All Future LHP dates to be confirmed with Cllr Anne Turrell/Cllr Anne Brown.


	Cllr Anne Brown

Rob Macdonald

	10.
	Date of next meeting

19 September 2012 – Grand Jury Room, Colchester Town Hall @ 18.00 hours
	


